
 
 
 

 

HEARING NOTICE 
 

Merlin W. Bartels, III of 268 North Ryder Pond Road, Whitingham, Vermont has 
submitted an application for Change of Use for property located at 268 North Ryder 
Pond Road in the Town of Whitingham.  The proposed change of use is to add Home 
Industry to the residential use. 
 
The Whitingham Planning Commission will hold a public hearing with site plan review 
on this application on Tuesday, October 6, 2020 at 7pm in the Whitingham Municipal 
Center, 2948 VT Route 100, Jacksonville, VT.  A copy of the application, additional 
information and the remote access link is available on the town website 
(www.whitinghamvt.org).   
 
Pursuant to 24 V.S.A. §§ 4464(a)(1)(C) and 4471(a), participation in this local 
proceeding is a prerequisite to the right to take any subsequent appeal. 
 
Dated at Whitingham, Vermont this 15th day of September 2020. 
 
 
________________________________ 
Gig Zboray, Zoning Administrator 
Town of Whitingham 
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